Planning Working Group (PLWG) Report to ROS
January 13, 2011
· The PLWG met on November 30, 2010 and December 13, 2010. A January 7, 2011 meeting is scheduled prior to the January 2011 ROS Meeting.
· NPRR 292, adding key provisions of the Regional Planning Group Charter to the Nodal Protocols was scheduled for TAC review on January 6, 2011 prior to the ROS meeting but after completion of this report.
· PGRR 002 adding Planning Reserve Margin calculation to the Planning Guides ERCOT impact analysis is complete and will be up for second PLWG review on January 21st and possible ROS vote in February.

· PGRR 003 SSWG procedures related to creating Transmission Planning Base Case Models has been posted and will be reviewed at the January 21st PLWG meeting.  
· PGRR 004 Synchronization with NPRR 291 reducing the comment period  for PGRRs from 21 days to 14 days has undergone Impact Analysis and will be considered at the January 21st PLWG meeting.
· Draft PGRRs dealing with SPWG Model building, Section 5 transfer from Operating Guides to Planning Guides, TPIT and ALDR are under review and expected to be ready for posting soon.
·  A joint review with the Congestion Working Group of the Transmission Planning Economic Criteria is expected to be initiated on January 7th, 2011. 
· The next regular PLWG meeting is scheduled for January 21, 2010 at the ERCOT MET Center.
